LUNAN WATER – CATCHMENT MEETING

VENUE – COUNTY BUILDINGS, MARKET STREET, FORFAR - DD8 3WR

DATE – 25TH January 2017

TIME - 11AM

PRESENT :

	1.0
	WELCOME

Professor A Werritty – Independent (advising SWT)

Peter McPhail – Scottish Natural Heritage

Hugh Ingram – Balgavies Management Committee

Rab Potter – Scottish Wildlife trust

Orla Shortall – James Hutton Institute
Laure Kuhfuss - James Hutton Institute
Scott Leith – Scottish Environment Protection Agency

Carol Littlewood – Littlewood Land Care

Andy Vinten – James Hutton Institute

Janice Corrigan – Senior Engineer Angus Council Roads

	

	2
	APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Marshall Halliday and Alban Houghton
	

	3
	GROUP TERMS OF REFERENCE
The terms of reference will describe the collaborative working approach for management of this catchment group and identify individual’s responsibilities.
It was agreed that there should be two groups – one taking forward the tilting weirs project and the other looking at the wider catchment issues and social issues affecting the project.

It was agreed that Tom Sampson and James Osborne, both riparian owners in the catchment, should be invited to join the groups.


	

	4
	HYDRAULIC MODELLING IMPACT REPORT
AV presented a paper on the empirical hydraulic interpretation method he had developed to demonstrate the likely effect of installing the tilting weir on the Lunan Water.  He has demonstrated that the flood risk is primarily associated with Rescobie Loch rather than Balgavies Loch.  

The monitoring that has been carried out has indicated that the phosphorus level in the discharge was highest ever measured during the winter period 2016/17.

The proposal is for a community interest company to be set up to manage the tilting weir after the end of the research project.  The agreement would be legally binding.
	

	5
	UPDATE ON PROJECTS
ENGAGEMENT PROJECTS

The intention is to develop a survey of those with an interest in water management issues in the Lunan Catchment to gauge interest in the tilting weir proposal.  Following the initial survey there will be a further survey to explore the interest in participating and different management structures that could work.  The preliminary survey would seek to identify the willingness to pay for the management of flows.  
ENGEES STRASBOURG STUDENT

There will be a French student working on the groundwater/surface water interactions with JHI between May and July 2017.
	

	6
	DONM – To be confirmed (probably April 2017)
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


